
SURFLEET PRIMARY SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER 

Week Ending — 7th May 2021  

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
 

 

 

WILLOW CLASS - Star- Daniel for using his phonics knowledge to write the initial and final sounds in his 

words. 

Reader- Freddie F for his fluency when reading texts and his using the text to support him when answering 
questions.  

 

MAPLE CLASS - Star- Xander for trying hard to complete work independently. 

Reader- Harry for your fluency of reading in lessons.  

 

OAK CLASS - Star 1-Rowan - Outstanding silhouette work in Art based around WW2 

Star 2-Lily- excellent plan for informal letter, great use of Y6 elements 

Reader- Harley- excellent comprehension skills, clear and confident reading 

Pen licence- Ruby P 

 

HEAD OF SCHOOL AWARDS - Danielius – Superb improvement in handwriting. 

Annamae – for trying so hard to achieve her best in answering reading questions 

Samual – for extending his answers in reading lessons to get the maximum marks 

 



 
SURFLEET PRIMARY SCHOOL IS A MEMBER OF OPERATION ENCOMPASS 

 
Operation Encompass is an innovative project that Lincolnshire Police have launched; it will help Lincolnshire schools 
to safeguard and support children who are experiencing domestic abuse. 
 
Children and young people who witness or endure incidents of domestic abuse can be left frightened, confused and 
conflicted - they might directly witness the abuse, hear the abuse from another room, see injuries or distress in a loved 
one, or be physically hurt trying to stop the abuse. All of these scenarios can be incredibly distressing for a child. 
Following such an incident, children will often arrive at school upset and unprepared. Where previously a school may 
not have been made aware of police attending a domestic abuse incident at the home, Operation Encompass will see 
that appropriately trained Safeguarding staff have this information so they can offer support and understanding to the 
child in the best possible way. 
 
Assistant Chief Constable Kerrin Wilson said, “Domestic abuse has a ripple effect. Children within the household will 
suffer, sometimes to a devastating extent. Operation Encompass is a fantastic nationally recommended scheme, 
which we are pleased to launch with primary and secondary schools in Lincolnshire. It is another safeguarding route 
that we will use to ensure children are supported and we recognise that schools play a pivotal role in their student’s 
ongoing wellbeing and safety.” 
 
How does Operation Encompass work? 
After we receive a report of abuse from a home where children were present or usually reside, brief information will be 
shared with the school directly from Lincolnshire Police. This information will be handled by the school’s Designated 
Safeguarding Lead. This ensures support can be provided as quickly as possible so the child involved can feel safe 
and listened to.   
 
Each Designated Safeguarding Lead has been fully trained. They are able to ensure the right support is made      
available to the child following the disclosure of a domestic abuse incident. 
 
By knowing that the child has had this experience, the school is in a better position to be supportive and                  
understanding of the child’s needs and possible behaviours. 



 

 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

We are now coming out of lockdown and school closures.  School is very much back to normal.  We 

are however, seeing a few children not wearing the correct uniform.  May we please remind you, it 

is black/grey trousers or skirts.  The sky blue polo shirt and the claret jumper or cardigan.  No other 

jumper or hoodie is acceptable. Again PE kits, blue/black shorts or tracksuit bottoms if cold, again 

blue or black and a sky blue T-shirt.  There should not be multi-coloured leggings or various differ-

ent coloured T-shirts. 

ALSO - If your child is attending an after school club, they MUST bring their PE kit with them! 

If you need to purchase more uniform, the website to order is 

www.nationwideschooluniforms.co.uk. 

Should you ever want to see a copy of our Safeguarding Policy, it is available to view 
on the school’s website  

Some of the children have some 

artwork displayed in the Church 

for Spring.  Please find time to 

go and have a look! 



 

 

 

 

PE 
PE for each class is as follows:- 

Oak Class – Wednesday  

Maple Class – Thursday  

Willow Class – Friday  

 

Important information from Lincolnshire County Council - school 
Transport 

 

If your child is starting primary school or transferring to the first year 
of junior school in September 2021 they may be eligible for school 
transport.  If you think your child is eligible please apply for transport 
as soon as you have your offer of a school place.  Applications can be 
made online at the website below or a telephone application can be made 
by contacting the Customer Service Centre on 01522 782020. 

PARENT PARKING! 

WE HAVE HAD REPORTS OF A CAR PARKING ON THE ZIG ZAGS TO DROP THEIR 
CHILD/CHILDREN OFF TO SCHOOL. PLEASE DO NOT PARK ON THE ZIG ZAGS TO 
DROP OFF CHILDREN IN THE  MORNING OR AFTER SCHOOL.  THE ZIG ZAGS ARE 
THERE FOR THE  SAFETY OF EVERYONE, ESPECIALLY THE CHILDREN!  WE WILL       
REPORT REPEAT OFFENDERS TO OUR LOCAL PCSO. 


